

New Delhi, India September 19, 2017

Dr. Suresh Jain Professor and Head TERI University New Delhi

Dear Dr. Jain,

I am pleased to invite you to visit the United States under the auspices of our International Visitor Leadership Program for a three-week program entitled "Air Pollution Monitoring and Governance Tools" from October 16 – November 3, 2017. The IVLP was first established in 1940, and is one of the U.S. government's most prestigious professional exchange programs for international opinion leaders.

This program is designed to introduce you to the tools and techniques used for establishing air and environmental pollution controls, and provide a strong understanding of policy implications, technical capacity, monitoring networks, and data transparency. It will also provide an opportunity for discussions on policies that promote compliance by industry. This program will also highlight the importance of public awareness in compelling government and citizens to reduce emissions. Participants from Mongolia will also join you in this program.

The U.S. Department of State will cover the cost of your round-trip economy class international travel and provide you with a per diem allowance for the duration of the program. The Public Affairs Section at the U.S. Embassy in New Delhi will contact you a few weeks prior to your program and will assist in arranging the details of your visit.

I hope you will accept this invitation and find the experience personally and professionally valuable.

Sincerely,

Karl M. Adam

Deputy Cultural Affairs Officer